EDEWG Teleconference 8/24/2000

EDCs present: , UGI, Duquesne Light, GPU, PECO, Allegheny Power, Penn Power, PPL

Suppliers present: PPL Energy Plus, Energy America, DTE Energy Marketing, Electric America, GPU AR, Strategic Energy, US Power Solutions, New Energy, Energy Services Group

Others:  PUC, Intellimark
Agenda

1. FINALIZE Updates to the EDI Internet Plan

2. FINALIZE the 824 Change Control submitted  by PECO  (824 sent when EGS charges are not on the bill) and discuss implementation timeline

3. Update from 8/23 Competitive Metering Sub-group meeting

4. Clarify GPU’s pre-enrollment Historical Usage certification process

FINALIZE Updates to the EDI Internet Plan

Question on number 3 - email notification on protocol and exchange failures.  PECO remembers this only being required for exchange failures. PECO was the only party that indicated any strong preference.

It was agreed that decryption errors would be considered an exchange failure. PECO has not had many decryption errors to date, but felt clarification was needed.

George Behr will update the section so that emails are not required on protocol failures, and to add some clarification to decryption error processing. Additionally, clarification will be added to indicate the requirements for new market entrants, and the requirement for 30 day notice for testing. 

FINALIZE the 824 Change Control submitted  by PECO  (824 sent when EGS charges are not on the bill) and discuss implementation timeline

The Change Control was approved as submitted.

PECO stated they are willing to do a one-time survey of all suppliers to determine those suppliers who are not ready to receive this type of 824 transaction. Those suppliers who do not respond to the survey will begin receiving this data on the date specified in the survey. PECO will honor requests of suppliers who respond in the designated time period to “not” receive these 824 transactions.

No one expressed concern with this approach so PECO will conduct the survey.

Update from 8/23 Competitive Metering Sub-group meeting

At yesterday’s Competitive Metering meeting, we began discussing some of the testing requirements, as far as monthly usage and billing data. The magnitude of the metering changes became apparent, and the Sub-group expressed concern over the lack of involvement of other parties.

There was a June 1999 Secretarial Letter which indicated how communication flow will occur with metering agents (AMSPs). This Secretarial Letter will be posted to the ListServer this week. There are several items that magnified the extensive testing that will be required to support competitive metering.

· Metering agents may have their charges on a consolidated bill (this means each utility and every supplier supporting supplier consolidated billing must support this)

· The utility will inform a new enrollment of the other parties associated with that customer account. For instance, if a customer is currently receiving generation from supplier A, and an enrollment is accepted to receive metering from AMSP B, the EDC will inform the metering agent that Supplier A is providing generation service.

· The metering agent (AMSP) is responsible for providing consumption to all parties. This means the AMSP must send consumption to both the EDC and the active EGS.

Over the next several weeks, some scenarios will be developed and posted to the ListServer outlining the required communication. All parties are encouraged to review these, and to become actively involved in the Competitive Metering Sub-group. 

The next Competitive Metering meeting will be September 28, 2000 at PECO

Clarify GPU’s pre-enrollment Historical Usage certification process

GPU sent an email to the ListServer last week discussing EDI testing for licensed EGSs who only want to act as Aggregators/Brokers.  GPU identified a few tests to be performed. There was confusion on this email because the terminology used by GPU (Energy Consultant) is a New Jersey term, and is not appropriate in Pennsylvania. These parties will be required to be licensed EGSs.

There had also been an email to the ListServer requesting exchange of information for a non-licensed aggregator or broker. The PUC clarified that it is a requirement to be a licensed EGS to perform this functionality.

The PUC performed a survey to determine the support  for Pre-Enrollment Historical Usage requests:

· GPU, Duquesne, PECO, UGI, Allegheny will release historical usage data via EDI to licensed EGSs if the customer released usage data. Will also accept request non-EDI with explicit customer authorization. (There may be a charge for more than one request in a year)

· Penn Power – no EDI method. Will accept request non-EDI with explicit customer authorization. (There may be a charge for more than one request in a year)

It was agreed that the Test Plan should address this type of testing. This will be covered by the group reviewing the various test plans.

Retention of Data

There was some confusion on how long data must be retained. A review of the EDEWG Revised Plan indicates that this data is required for 4 years (See Computer Operations Considerations chapter)

(Carryover item) Updates to the Revised Plan (notes from prior meeting)

A question was raised regarding when the change to have EGS billers have their bill print reviewed by BCS will be effective. This is an outstanding item to be added to the Revised Plan.

Changes relating to the Internet EDI Order will also be incorporated in the Revised Plan 

Action Item: The changes to the Revised Plan should be published for review.

(Carryover item)  Test Plan Updates 

A small subgroup will be meeting to discuss changes to the Test Plan. At this time, the attendees will be George Behr, Brandon Siegel, Diane Goff, Theresa Carpency, and Bernadette Foisy. This meeting is scheduled for Allentown PA, on September 14, 2000.

Next EDI Over Internet Call

None currently scheduled.

Next CDS Subteam Meeting

None are planned until October 2000.

Next Competitive Metering Meeting

Next Competitive Metering meeting is scheduled for Wednesday, September 28, 2000 at Peco headquarters at 9:30.

Next Supplier Consolidated Billing Call

None currently scheduled.

Next EDEWG Call

Next conference call is scheduled for Thursday, 8/31/2000 at 2:00 pm on (717) 901-0620. 
